[image: image2.jpg].q
4
»
i



  
 OCTOBER 2019   
       
               BUCKEYE BREEZE
Traveling has been on the slow side this month except for going out golfing with our Grandfather and a few other brothers and sisters, and, of course, having Jerry with me is also a plus!  Speaking about golf, on our way to the fifth hole, Jerry and I stopped at the Cadiz Club House and enjoyed a day of golf with the Peach brothers and it was a very great day.  Weather was totally beautiful for Cadiz to have their charity golf outing!   

Also, on the way to the fifth hole we stopped at the McKinley Club House with Lorrie Goodnight for District #19 meeting, where another 7 new golf balls were added and had 32 in attendance!  What a great turnout and Chairman Debbie Boone ran a smooth meeting which was enjoyed by all.  

Finally reached the 5th hole attending Leadership, where there were plenty of Irons, Drivers, Tees, Golf bags, and everything else you need to fill your golf bag, along with our Father, Walt McFarland, and our Grandmother, Paddy Rawlins!  Am very proud of Stacey Mack, who I asked to be the chairman for Leadership and she did a fantastic job and especially getting the speakers, Sharon, Denise and Carol.  ALL speeches were exceptionally on the button and enjoyed by all.  Finally now onto the skit, I know the writer of that follows my golf outings on Facebook as the 19th hole was pretty accurately acted out by the trustees!!!  Thank you, Stacey, and all who helped make this a great day!!!  A special thanks to Kelly Beech for having the challenges wrapped up in a timely manner; Great Job Kelly!!!  Thanks to Carol Giles for the outstanding decorations, she always comes through with something neat! 

Since wrapping up Leadership, I will be heading out and moving onto the 6th hole which will be our Zone Conferences.  I hope to see many of you at these Club Houses!  God Bless!!!


 (Keep teeing up those new balls and Keep Ohio #1)
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS
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10th
Helen Poehner, PGMP, PSP

513-661-1832


11th
Linda Lagrou, PSO


419-355-9416


24th
Dorothy Agler, PSP


419-965-2243

   
NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES


  7th 
Carol, SO, and Jim Jakubowski
419-270-1789



16th
Pat, SO, and Stan Kovalak

440-796-0395



18th
Patricia, PSP, and Karl Schnipke
419-474-4575



19th
Denise, SO, and Sean Brooks

740-767-2264


26th         Faye, PSO, and Ron Farris
            937-339-7080
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FUND


Thank you Lenny Z!  I'm honored to be the chairman for the Heart Fund. If anyone is going to be having a fundraiser, please let me know and I'll try to be there to support you.  Also, let me know what monies you send in for this charity. I'd like to thank you.


Grand Aerie Heart Fund Charity Chairman

Tracy Dugan, 904 Front Ave SW, New Philadelphia, OH  44663 


 Phone: 330-277-6709
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Hello Galleries, 

MEMORIES !! MEMORIES !!  I would love to have any pictures you may have for our Pro Golfer Lenny Zuchegno or Worthy President Chuck Cunningham  for them to enjoy in their memory books for the year.   Any special events you may have at your clubhouse or District would really be nice to have.  Do you have pictures from your Zone Conference coming up or have you had an anniversary celebration at your clubhouse?  I need your help and support to make the books memorable.  So please send them to me by mail (Zora Griffith, 8860 E. St. Rt. 571, New Carlisle, Ohio 45344) or email (zoragriffith@yahoo.com),  or Text to 937-371-4337.  I can also use any CD or Disk you may have.   I would return them to you after I copy the pictures.  Thank you in advance for your support.  See you all on the golf course.   

God Bless!!        Zora Griffith, State Historian 
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CAN YOU HUNT AND FIND A DONATION FOR DIABETES??
EAST CENTRAL REGIONAL DIABETES FUND
Joe Taylor is the ECR Chairman for Diabetes.  If you would like to contribute in any way, please send checks payable to F.O.E. Diabetes Fund to 2514 Cooper Street, Youngstown, OH 44502-2635.  Any questions please call Joe at 330-509-2617.  THANK YOU!!!
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I am pleased to be your Buckeye Breeze Sportswriter for the Golfing Year.  If you would like to receive the Breeze, you can send your name, address, and $20.00 to Debbie Sharp, State Secretary, or if you would like it emailed, send email address to Debbie.  I am eager to receive information, new ideas, etc., to make the Breeze as informative and entertaining as possible.  Please send anything you would like published by the 15th of the month to: 1838 Mohawk Drive, Lancaster, Ohio, 43130, or email at: jkempton66@hotmail.com



Judy Kempton, Buckeye Breeze Sportswriter
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CRAFT OPEN HOUSE

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19

9:00 AM – 3:00 PM

FREE ADMISSION

LANCASTER EAGLES’ AUXILIARY

1936 EAST MAIN STREET





LANCASTER, OHIO

Come see our wide variety of crafts.  Home Décor, Fall, Christmas, Halloween, Thanksgiving and much more………
Don’t forget!  All Alta Browning Smith Award Nominations are due to  State Secretary Debbie Sharp by October 25, 2019! You can find the form in last month’s Breeze or on our website www.ohioaux.com.
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 Ohio State Auxiliary, Fraternal Order of Eagles

Hall of Fame
DON’T FORGET TO GET YOUR HALL OF FAME NOMINATIONS COMPLETED AND SENT IN BY DECEMBER 31ST.  

We have so many deserving Sisters!!  

Please send application in!!!

Sisters,

     Now is the time to submit your nomination for an Auxiliary member who deserves and would love to be honored, by being nominated for the Ohio State Auxiliary Hall of Fame Award that, which will be presented at the 2020 Ohio State Convention.

     Nominations must be submitted by December 31, 2019, as the committee meets in January to make its selections.  Applications are to be sent to Debbie Sharp, Ohio State Auxiliary Secretary, 
404 Kennison Avenue, New Carlisle, OH 45344.  A copy of the Nomination Form is in this Breeze and is also available at our website at www.ohioaux.com.  Your nominee must be at least a twenty (20) year member and in good standing at the time of the nomination.  In the case of a deceased member, such member shall have been in good standing on the rolls of the Local Auxiliary in the State of Ohio for not less than twenty (20) years at the time of her demise.

     To be eligible, a prospective nominee during the course of her membership in the Fraternal Order of Eagles, shall have demonstrated outstanding character, outstanding leadership and service, and be dedicated to the principles of the Fraternal Order of Eagles.

     We know there are so many deserving Sisters among us, so please give them the honor they deserve by sending in a resume.  Applications must be submitted each year—they are not kept from year to year.

     Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Fraternally,

PRP, PSP Connie Arnold, Chairman, SEZ

PRP, PSP Gladys Petrie, NEZ

PRP, PSP Barbara Stull, NWZ

PSP Chloris Vance, CZ

PRP, PSP Sue Fisher, SWZ

St Secy Debbie Sharp, Non-Voting Member

